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Principal’s Reflection— Mr. Mark Natoli 

Dear Parents, Families and Students, 

In this, my first reflection for 2018, I extend a warm welcome to our new 
students and their families to the John Fawkner College Community, 
and a happy new year to our continuing students and their families.  I 
look forward to meeting with you all, and to having a productive and 
satisfying year of teaching and learning.  I am particularly excited by the 
prospect of embedding the Fawkner Model and launching our new 
Vision and Values, which guides and shapes our approach and work as 
a College. 

The school year commenced with students returning to classes in a gradual manner, 
staggered by year level over two days.  I am pleased to report that our new year 7 students 
started well and are a sharp presence in their fresh uniforms.  Our newest students are 
settling quickly into the rhythms and routines of the college and are applying themselves well 
to their class work and other activities.  At the start of week 2, officers from the Australian 
Federal Police (AFP) visited the College and engaged with all students by presenting a 
series of workshops on bullying, and personal and cyber safety.  I thank the AFP for their 
valuable work with all of our students. 
STAFFING—As the new school year commences, I am pleased to be able to welcome a 
number of new teaching colleagues to our staff, as well as extend a welcome to continuing 
staff who are returning from long term leave.  Ms. Maria Hristova joins the team as a 
Leading Teacher and will be advancing and directing the College’s Teaching and Learning 
activities.  Mr. Anthony Ricciardo joins us to lead the Student Wellbeing team and also has 
carriage of Student Integration services.  Ms. Seri Pitman will be teaching Humanities and 
English.  I also welcome Ms. Lorraine Reilly who has returned from extended leave and is 
teaching Media and English.  Last but not least, I also welcome back Ms. Beth Perry, who 
has also been on extended leave and returns to duties in the Main Office. 
SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS—I refer you to the information concerning school 
council elections.  Please read this information carefully.  Participation in School 
Council  is an excellent way of helping to shape the direction of the College and to 
support your children.  Should you have any questions or need more information about 
election to School Council membership, please do not hesitate to contact me at school 
by telephone or contact our Executive Assistant, Ms. Kathy Miller, should you wish to 
make an appointment to speak with me personally.  
TEACHERS AS LEADERS OF LEARNING— Over the holiday break and late in 2017, 
College teachers were busy researching and beginning the discussion on revising how 
we teach at John Fawkner College.  As the year progresses, students can expect to see 
many changes and improvements in the lesson structures being used at JFC, as well as  
providing students with more of an opportunity to reflect on their own learning, as well as 
giving feedback directly to their teachers on what works best for them. 
STUDENTS AS LEARNERS— SRC meetings have commenced already and members 
of the committee are now working towards teaming up and discussing how they can 
best influence change at JFC.  The areas that student leaders will be working on in 2018 
will include, promoting student attendance, improving teacher-student feedback, 
providing advice to staff on the development of curriculum, and other important aspects 
of the school.  Further to this, a team of staff is also currently researching best practice 
and timetable structures that we will consider implementing in 2019. 
COMMUNITY OF LEARNERS—The first round of Parent Teacher Interviews for 2018 is 
approaching quickly, and is scheduled for Tuesday 27 March.  Information about this 
event will be placed on Compass and it is very important that every parent attend with 
their son or daughter to discuss progress and how we can best work together to improve 
their learning outcomes.  Please add this important date to your diary now.  The learning 
relationship between school – parents – students will only work if we do it together and 
continue our constructive conversations about learning. 
 
I wish you all a successful year of learning in 2018!  

Mark Natoli 
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 CALENDAR DATES 

Tue 6 March 

 EXCN—Year 11 Outdoor Education—

Rock Climbing 

Mon 12 March  Labour Day Public Holiday—No classes 

Tues 13 March  Curriculum Day—No classes 

Wed 14 March  Year 7 Immunisation Day 

Wed 22 March  College Photo Day 

Tues 27 March  Parent Teacher Interviews 

Thurs 29 March  Last Day of Term 1 

Mon 16 April  First Day of Term 2 

Tues 24 April  ANZAC Commemoration Assembly 

Tues 25 April  ANZAC Day—No classes 

Mon. 30 April  Primary MCCF Event 

Wed. 3 May  2018 Information Night 

15—18 May  NAPLAN 2018—Years 7 and 9 

Mon 21—Wed 23 May 2018  Year 7 Camp 

Mon 28 May—Fri 1 June  Revision and SAC Free Week 
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CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND 
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IMMUNISATION INFORMATION—2018 -  

JFC FAMILY BARBEQUE 2018—Wed 14 February 2018  
 

 
 

Dear Parent/ Guardian 

In 2018, Moreland City Council’s Immunisation Service will visit John Fawkner College twice to 
provide a free immunisation program to all year 7 students.  Year 7 is the only year that your 
child will be offered these vaccines free of charge in accordance with the revised National 
Immunisation Schedule. 
Even if you are declining immunisation through the school program, you need to 
complete the card that is given to your child at school and return it to the school to 
ensure accurate records. 
Inside the tear out consent card, each coloured box relates to a different vaccine. Please note 
your child should have last had a diphtheria, tetanus & whooping cough vaccine at 4 years old 
and that this is a much needed booster to carry them through their teens. 
Please remember: 
FIRST: Read the booklet, tear off the consent card and complete all details on the front, 

including your child’s Medicare number (if you have one) & your contact 
details. Even if you are declining, we need your child’s details to ensure 
accurate records 

YES:  To consent, please sign, date and tick the YES box inside the  
card FOR EACH APPLICIBLE VACCINE. 

NO:  To decline or advise vaccination elsewhere, please tick the NO or  
ELSEWHERE box inside the card FOR EACH APPLICIBLE VACCINE.  

Remember: choosing to not comply with the essential early childhood vaccination 
schedule may change your Child Care Benefit, Child Care Rebate and/or Family Tax 
Benefit.  You should check with the Department of Health website at http://
www.health.gov.au/ to find out how this may affect you. . Please contact the School 
Nurse, Mr. Jeremy Fiske at the school on 93591166 if you have questions or need more 
information. 
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ANNUAL SWIM CARNIVAL—16 February 2018 
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Active Week 2018

 
Discover new ways to be healthy! 

18 March to 25 March 
Active Moreland is excited to announce that Active Week 2018 is weeks away!  

Active week is an annual event that includes a range of fun and FREE activities for people of all ages 

and abilities, including plenty of activities for kids. It’s all about discovering new ways to be healthy and 

active within your community. 

Get involved in our Annual Active Week Fun Run and Walk event on Sunday March 18.  

The full calendar of events and activities is available, and you can register for the Active Moreland Fun 

Run and Walk, which will be held on Sunday 18 March!  

For more information see www.activeweek.com.au and to register for events. 
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 CAREERS INFORMATION 



John Fawkner College Newsletter—No. 1—2018 

 

 



John Fawkner College Newsletter—No. 1—2018 

 

 

 



John Fawkner College Newsletter—No. 1—2018 

 

 



John Fawkner College Newsletter—No. 1—2018 

 

 


